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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
By: Tim Keteri 

 The Foundation has been active and 
involved in numerous projects and curricular 
enhancements at the Adams Township Schools.  
This District is fortunate to have an energetic 
Foundation with a vision that coincides with our 
own.   I am pleased to report on the progress of 
these programs and the importance of 
sustaining them over the next few years. 
 Our Trades Program has been initiated 
this year and I predict it will be an important 
and practical alternative for students.  This 
course will teach students the fundamentals 
behind the fields of welding, carpentry, 
masonry, electrical and plumbing by performing 
and learning these skills in the classroom under 
the supervision of visiting contractors and our 
industrial arts teacher.  The students will then 
have the opportunity to gain additional 
experience by working directly with that 
contractor at a job site.  While at the job site, 
the students will be evaluated on the skills of 
the trade, punctuality, dependability and other 
skills that I feel are just as important as learning 
the trade itself.  To sustain this program, the 
Foundation is asking for sponsors to help 
purchase the tools for the trade being taught 
through this curriculum.  Each trade will have a 
“bucket” of tools used by students at the job 
site and the classroom.  A donation toward the 
purchase of these tools will give the students in 
the Adams Township School District the 
opportunity to explore and experience a skill 
that will remain with them for a lifetime. 
 Another curricular enhancement that 
the Foundation has sponsored is the new piano 

class being taught this semester.  I requested 
from the Foundation financial help to 
incorporate a different music class into the 
curriculum.  Mrs. Emily Raffaelli proposed to me 
the idea of a piano class to give students 
another opportunity in the curriculum other 
than band.  The Foundation generously gave 
their support and helped the District purchase 
10 keyboards.  I had the privilege and honor to 
be in attendance at the first piano recital at 
Jeffers High School as 10 students proudly and 
tentatively performed for the first time on a 
piano. 
 The Foundation and the Adams 
Township School District are actively providing 
opportunities for students.  You can become 
part of these opportunities and help shape the 
direction of this District by financially 
contributing to these worthwhile programs 
being sponsored by the Foundation. 
 
Sincerely, Tim Keteri, Superintendent 

HIGH SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 
By: Mike Benda, Assistant Principal 

 
 Early this year we received a visit from 
the Mackinac Center for Public Policy. They had 
come to JHS for a film they were making about 
the top ten traditional public schools in 
Michigan. Small schools = Big Success. 
 Mrs. Pera and Mrs. McCormick were 
selected last spring to be part of the GK12 
Global Watershed Fellows program through 
MTU. The program partners Michigan Tech PhD 
students with middle and high school teachers 
to create lesson plans and activities that 
transfer their doctoral research on watershed 
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science topics to the teachers and students. Our 
Fellows, Melanie Yang and Ashley Coble, work 
closely with Mrs. Pera and Mrs. McCormick in 
the classroom twice a week and will continue 
through next year. 
 Mrs. McCormick and the biology class 
spent the morning of September 26th collecting 
data for the EPA as part of the Superfund 
research being done at that site. The class 
collected soil samples and biomass samples and 
has been analyzing them throughout the year 
for nutrient content. 
 Mrs. Pera, Ms. Ruohonen and Mrs. Yang 
took the 7th grade students to the MTU Water 
Festival on October 5th. Our students and 
teachers attended and participated in sessions 
that included topics on; “How to Catch a Fish”, 
“Dirty Water: Stream Erosion and Sediment”, 
“Use of Native Medicinal Plants by Indigenous 
Great Lakes Peoples”, and “Water Infiltration 
Races”. 
 Mrs. Lisa Raffaelli and Mrs. Pera have 
been taking part in Project PRIME - Promoting 
Reform in Mathematics Education, which is a 
state-wide project. It is a series of 6 workshops 
focusing on implementing the Common Core 
State Standards in Algebra. 
 They have also been participating in a 
Professional Learning Community focused on 
Science & Math Misconception Management 
(SAM3). They have been looking at how to 
identify & address student misconceptions in 
math, mainly related to fractions. Mrs. 
McCormick is also participating in SAM3, 
addressing these same topics in science. 
 Last fall several students and Mrs. 
McCormick participated in the Pilgrim River 
Macro invertebrate study which is conducted 
each year in association with Trout Unlimited 
and The Pilgrim River Project. Our lab facilities 
are used each year to sort and analyze the 
samples. This ongoing study relates to the 
general health and cleanliness of the Pilgrim 
River watershed. 
 The newly formed Jeffers High School 
Business & Technology Club hosted “Digital 
Learning Day” on Wednesday, February 6, 2013, 

from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. There are currently 
nineteen members and the advisors are Mrs. 
Wuorinen and Miss Laurie Stark.  
 The members of the Jeffers High School 
Business & Technology Club taught computer 
and technology sessions to the public. The nine 
sessions included Budgeting with Excel, 
Working with Word, Attaching Files to Google 
Email, Professional Presenting, Useful 
Informational Websites and Internet Toolbar, 
Online Safety, Staying in Touch Wherever and 
Whenever, Picture Uploading and Editing, and 
Personalize with Microsoft Publisher. Each 
session was 30 minutes. The attendees (adult 
students) were impressed with the high school 
students’ knowledge, helpfulness, confidence, 
and professionalism. Many attendees said they 
would be interested in additional Digital 
Learning Days but would like longer sessions. 
The Jeffers High School Business & Technology 
Club members are excited to host another 
Digital Learning Day soon.  
 Several Band members participated in 
the Solo and Ensemble competition at Lake 
Linden on February 2nd and according to Mrs. 
Emily Raffaelli they all did very well, receiving 
ratings of “2”. Paris Puuri, a junior, received a 
“1” and will be representing Jeffers at the State 
Solo and Ensemble Festival at NMU on March 
23rd. Our music department also purchased 10 
electronic pianos from funding received by the 
Adams Township School Foundation. This 
purchase has enabled Mrs. Emily Raffaelli to 
offer 11 of our students the opportunity to 
learn to play the piano. 
The class is full! 
 

South Range Elementary Principal’s Report 
By: Kim Harris, Principal 

     
 Across the nation, elementary schools 
in March traditionally celebrate “Reading 
Month.”  A time set aside to reinforce and 
provide additional activities focusing on the 
importance of reading in a child’s life.   
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 At South Range Elementary School we 
have embarked on a new program called One 
School, One Book as our focus during March.  
This program is designed to create a shared 
reading experience within our entire school 
family. As a staff we chose a single chapter book 
that was purchased for every family in the 
school. Over the course of the month, each 
family reads the book and activities are planned 
at school that help to promote the reading 
experience.  Daily trivia questions are given, and 
dress-up days and school-wide assemblies are 
some of the events that will occur.  
 One School, One Book touches every 
family in our district with children at the 
elementary school. I am grateful to the 
Foundation for providing the funding to 
purchase the 175 needed books.  The book 
chosen is Lynne Reid Banks, The Indian in the 
Cupboard.  With the success of this program I 
am also hoping this is something we will be able 
to continue each March.  
 “When a whole school reads a book, 
there is a lot to talk about” and with everyone’s 
help, we can build a Community of Readers at 
our school.  

 
Updates on Hei Suomi & Elementary Art 

 Two students from Finland will be 
arriving in the Copper Country at the end of the 
month. Olli-Pekka Autonen and Matleena 
Heikkila will be spending four weeks working 
with our third grade students.  Similar to last 
year’s program, the visiting teachers will 
primarily focus on introducing the Finnish 
culture, language and customs. However, new 
to this year will be an exciting opportunity for 
our students to connect with an elementary 
school in Finland. The two classrooms are going 
to work together to produce an on-line 
newspaper.  Access our school website to check 
it out!  
 South Range Elementary had eight 
students’ artwork that was selected to be on 
display at the Copper Country Community Art 
Center in Hancock throughout the month of 

March.  Students ranged from kindergarten 
through sixth grade. The artwork is on display 
as a celebration of Youth Art Month. Thanks to 
Miss Bolthouse and the Art program, this 
opportunity was made possible. 
 The programs that the Foundation is 
helping to support are allowing our students to 
participate in opportunities that they would not 
normally have had.  Being exposed to the arts 
and cultural diversity in a variety of ways is a 
valuable asset that is now being fulfilled. 

Sincerely, Kim Harris, Principal  

National History Day 
By:  Cheryl Ruohonen, JHS Teacher 

 National History Day is an opportunity 
for students to showcase their talents in the 
field of academics.  This program has been in 
effect for 39 years, but students at Jeffers High 
School have only been participating in it for the 
past seven.  However, during that time, we 
have had over 500 students participate by 
creating History Day projects, which begin at 
the classroom level.  Then, many more have 
had the opportunity to compete at the regional, 
state and national levels, thanks in large part to 
the ATSD Foundation, Inc. 
 One might have questions such as, 
What is History Day?  Why should we support 
it?  How does this benefit our students?   
 National History Day is an annual 
contest based around a set theme.  For 
example, the 2013 theme was “Turning Points 
in History – People, Ideas, Events.”  From there, 
students choose any topic they find interesting, 
conduct research using both primary and 
secondary sources, develop a thesis statement, 
analyze and organize their information to 
support their thesis and apply it to the overall 
theme, and finally create a project that 
demonstrates their knowledge about the topic.  
Sample topics from this year’s JHS students 
included some of the following:  Elvis Presley, 
Title IX legislation, the bombing of Pearl Harbor, 
the Manhattan Project, the Boston Tea Party, 
inventions such as the light bulb, the tractor, 



4 

 

the railroad, and more.  Students not only 
decide their topics but also whether they’d like 
to work alone or in a group.  They also choose 
which type of project to do from writing a 
research paper; doing a performance; or 
creating a website, a documentary, or an 
exhibit. 
 Reasons to support and encourage 
participation in a program such as National 
History Day include 1) the projects are student-
driven, project-based learning, which offers 
variety, demands original thinking, and 
develops “habits of the mind”; 2) it meets and 
exceeds many of the state and national 
standards in English and Social Studies (and 
probably other subject areas as well); 3) it 
provides academic competition and alternative 
assessment; and 4) there is great public 
relations for the school district. 
  In addition to that mentioned above, 
students also have opportunities to travel and 
enjoy other perks that make it fun.  Many may 
never have these opportunities otherwise.  
Every year since 2006, Jeffers High School has 
had students represent the district at the 
regional competition (held at MTU in late 
February) and state competition (held in 
downstate Michigan in late April).  And, for 4 
years in a row from 2006-2010, JHS had 
students compete at the national competition, 
which is held each June at the University of 
Maryland.  This epitomizes our motto of “Small 
Schools, Big Success.” 
 With the continued support of the 
Adams Township Schools Foundation, we can 
continue to offer these opportunities to our 
students.  This year, there are 10, eighth grade 
students who have advanced to the state level.  
One group’s exhibit was on the bombing of 
Pearl Harbor.  The other group’s exhibit covered 
Title IX legislation.  These students are excited 
about making their projects even better for the 
state competition, and they would greatly 
appreciate any financial support that the 
Foundation may be able to offer. 

 
 

MY EXPERIENCE AT JHS 
By: Linnea Halonen 

 I want to thank the 
Adams Township School 
District for their financial help 
with my National HOSA trip to 
Orlando, Florida, in July, 2012.  
I am also thankful for the two 
scholarships I received (ASTDF 
Scholarship and Koivunen 

Scholarship) which are allowing me to continue 
my studies to become a Registered  Nurse 
through Gogebic Community College.   
 HOSA stands for Health Occupations 
Students of America.  It is an organization that I 
have had the privilege of being part of for both 
my Junior and Senior years of high school. I was 
involved through the Health Careers and 
Nurse’s Aide program through the CCISD. 
HOSA’s members are those who are interested 
in pursuing a career in the medical field.  In 
HOSA each member competes in a variety of 
competitive events. I chose medical 
photography.  I was shocked to even make it to 
the state level and truly excited and surprised 
when I was able to represent the Copper 
Country at the national level.  Out of the eight 
of us from the Copper Country, three were 
awarded medals for finishing in the top 10 of 
our category, including me.  Some of my photos 
are also displayed on the national HOSA 
website.  This goes to show that national 
winners can come out of a small school.   
 During my junior year of high school I 
participated in Health Careers, a program that 
allows you to job shadow the medical field of 
your choice, an extremely valuable experience.   
In my senior year of high school, I was part of 
the Nurse’s Aide Program where we received 
the training to become a CNA (Certified Nursing 
Assistant.)  Both programs are valuable in their 
own way.  As budgets tighten, it seems these 
“extra” programs would be the first to be cut.  I 
however believe that they are irreplaceable; 
they teach real world skills and provide training 
the traditional classroom cannot.   
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 The Adams Township School District 
Foundation provides thousands of dollars in 
scholarships to graduating seniors each year.  
These scholarships help relieve the financial 
burden a college student faces and allow 
students to focus on their studies.  Many 
graduating students would not be able to afford 
college without the help of the scholarships the 
ASTDF provides.  I know I can speak for my 
entire class when I say thank you for the 
financial help they have given to us.   
 The Mission Statement of the Adams 
Township School District is as follows: To 
provide a safe environment in which all students 
will develop the academic and personal skills 
necessary to function as responsible citizens in a 
changing world. By giving students the 
opportunity to participate in the Nurse’s Aide, 
Health Careers and HOSA Programs, along with 
gifting them with scholarships, the district is 
fulfilling its goal.   

Thank you, Linnea Halonen, 2012 Graduate 
 

PETERS’ SCHOLARSHIP 
By: Frank and Nancy Rugani 

 Sallie Peters, formerly Sadie Siira, was 
born in South Range, 
Michigan on August, 6, 1902. 
She was the ninth of ten 
children in the Jacob and 
Sarah (Moilanen) Siira 
family. Her parents 
immigrated to the United 
States from the Overtornea 

area of Finland/Sweden. This area was unique 
in that when persons from there arrived in the 
Copper Country in the late 1800s and early 
1900s, they could have travelled with passports 
issued by Finnish, Swedish or Russian 
Consulates, depending on which country 
happened to be in power in that area at that 
time. The defined borders between Finland, 
Sweden and Russia were not laid out until 1917. 
Residents usually spoke all three languages, and 
those ending up in the Copper Country 

primarily chose Finnish. The Siira family had 
Russian passports but considered themselves 
Finns and spoke Finnish at home.  
 The Siiras owned 36 acres of land in a 
valley on the north side of Whealkate Bluff on 
the outskirts of South Range, Michigan. They 
leased an additional 80 acres from the Copper 
Range Mining Company. In addition to their ten 
children, they raised three children of the 
Nikkinen family after the untimely demise of 
the Nikkinen parents.   
  Of these thirteen children, nine 
attended the Adams Township Schools. 
However, only one, Morris Nikkinen, graduated 
from the Painesdale (Jeffers) High School, in 
1939.  This scenario was not uncommon at this 
point in the history of Adams Township, as 
children were needed to work on the family 
farms and/or gain employment to help the 
family financially survive.  
 Sallie (Sadie) left the area in the early 
1920s and went to Detroit, Michigan where she 
married Jesse L. Peters in 1925. Her husband 
was originally from West Virginia, though his 
parents were from Kentucky. Together, they 
established the J. L. Peters Construction 
Company in Detroit. Jesse was a steel worker 
and always worked in the construction 
business. They enjoyed vacationing in the 
Upper Peninsula of Michigan and owned a 
beautiful peninsula west of Munising, Michigan, 
on Lake Superior. They were a gracious and 
generous couple. It is said that when the South 
American cruise ship passed by their Munising 
home, it would sound its horn to acknowledge 
Mr. and Mrs. Peters.  
 Jesse Peters 
passed away in 1941 
at the age of 42. He 
was buried in 
Munising, Michigan. 
Sallie operated the J. L. Peters Construction 
Company for a brief interim and then 
generously gave the company to her 
employees. The Peters were always very 
philanthropic.  
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 Sallie reestablished close ties with her 
siblings in the 1950s. They enjoyed visiting with 
her at the Westwood Lodge near Munising. 
After her death on May 17, 1969, in Detroit, 
Michigan, Sallie willed Suomi College, now 
Finlandia University, $50,000 and the Jeffers 
High School in Painesdale, Michigan, $10,000. 
Friends and relatives recall Mrs. Peters saying, 
“I want to provide for the education of youth; I 
was denied a college education.” She had no 
children of her own. She had travelled 
extensively, “in every country but Russia” she 
said, and showed keen interest in a wide range 
of humanitarian and educational activities.  
 The Peters’ Scholarship was established 
at the Jeffers High School in 1970 and every 
year since, a student has received a Peter’s 
Scholarship. This scholarship is administered by 
the Adams Township School District 
Foundation, Inc. Many graduates of the Jeffers 
High School are grateful to the generosity of 
Sallie (Sadie Siira) Peters.  

SSPHRC REPORT 
By: Don Heikkila 

February 2013 Meeting 

 
 Hilary Virtanen (R) and Joanna Chop (L) 
of the Finnish American Heritage Center at 
Finlandia University presented a program 
entitled The Allure of the Past at the February 

08, 2013, meeting of 
the Sarah Sargent 
Paine Historical 
Research Center. Hilary 
and Joanna shared 
stories and experiences 

both have had as employees of the Finnish 
American Heritage Center. 
 They presented numerous examples of 
Finnish American cultural projects, genealogical 
research and the services available through the 
Finnish American Historical Archives. They also 
explained that collections of historical 
documents, historical objects, oral histories and  

numerous early Finnish church records are 
available to the public.  

FUTURE PROGRAMS 

 A new traveling exhibit exploring the 
events and issues surrounding the 1913 
Michigan Copper Strike will visit the Jeffers High 
School Library/Media Center from April 8 - May 
1, 2013. The project is being directed by the 
Michigan Tech Archives. On Wednesday, April 
10, 2013, at 7 p.m. in the JHS Library/Media 
Center, Erik Nordberg, of the MTU Archives will 
be presenting a lecture entitled: Company 
Houses Along the Picket Line.  
 
 We will have a return visit from Steve 
Lehto, Author and Historian. The lecture will be 
held at the Brownstone Hall in Atlantic Mine, MI 
on Wednesday, August 14, 2013, at 7 p.m. The 
program will be followed with a Social Hour 
featuring wine tasting and light hors d’oeuvres. 
Please check our website for details. 

www.adams.k12.mi.us  

 Items to purchase from the SSPHRC include:  

Books 
Adams Township Schools Over a Century of 
Excellence, by Frank and Nancy Rugani.  
 
Fraternal Organizations, Secret Societies and 
Community Activities in the Early Mining Days of 
Adams, Elm River and Stanton Townships, by John 
M. Blom.  
 

CDs 
CDs of Class Pictures – 1897 through 2009. (To be 
updated in five-year increments.)  
 
CDs or reprints of Chronoscopes – 1951 through 
2012.  

Please review the ATSD Foundation, Inc. link on the 
ATSD webpage for details and order forms for these 
items: www.adams.k12.mi.us 

 

 

http://www.adams.k12.mi.us/
http://www.adams.k12.mi.us/
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
By: Dr. Frank Rugani 

 

 The purpose of the Foundation is to 
receive and distribute funds for charitable and 
educational activities within the meaning of 
Section 501 (c) 3 of the Internal Revenue Code 
of 1954, as amended (the “code”), by assisting 
in the development, implementation, or 
maintenance of educational programs which 
significantly contribute to the education of the 
Adams Township School District. 
 Our ATSD Foundation Board is grateful 
to those who have generously supported our 
effort to help fund academic programs, which 
promote opportunities for our students. The 
Board is fortunate to have dedicated 
administrators, faculty and Board of Education 
members who have the insight to challenge our 
talented students and provide opportunities to 
expand their horizons. With your continued 
financial assistance through donations and 
memorials, the Foundation can continue to 
assist the Adams Township School District. 
 The year 2012 has been a good year! 
The Foundation was able to raise $34,397 to 
financially aid the District to support academic 
programs benefitting students grades K through 
12. We have honored earmarked donations and 
supplemented them with donations from our 
general fund. 
 Whatever financial help you can give 
our Foundation is appreciated. Be assured we 
take our responsibility of monitoring these 
funds very seriously. All donations are put to 
good use very quickly. The “wish list” continues 
to grow, and we should be proud of what we 
are able to do for future generations.  
 If you wish to make a donation, please 
use the “Rack Card” and return envelope 
enclosed or mail contributions to:  

ATSD FOUNDATION, INC. 
P.O. BOX 37 

PAINESDALE, MI  49955-0037 

 

LOCAL ORGANIZATIONS SUPPORT ATSD 
FOUNDATION, INC. 

By: John Pastore, Frank & Nancy Rugani 
 

VFW and VFW Auxiliary 
  
 The Ranger’s Post # 6165 VFW and VFW 
Auxiliary have stepped forward to support the 
JHS Trades Program. They will donate the 
proceeds from their Annual "Charities Pancake 
Breakfast" to the Trades Program as a part of 
VFW's continuing commitment to the future of 
the local youth and to our community. The 
Breakfast, Bake Sale, and Raffles will be held on 
Palm Sunday, March 24th, from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
at the Range Lounge in South Range. 
 The Foundation is grateful for the 
service Ranger’s Post # 6165 provides to our 
community. We also thank them for their 
service to our country. 

Range Lions Club 
 
 When the Range Lions Club became 
aware that we had received funds to send a 
young man to Boy’s State, they immediately 
stepped forward with a generous donation to 
help fund the equally important Girl’s State 
Program.  
 Again, we see the generosity of local 
individuals, whose budgets are stretched to the 
limit, coming through to support and encourage 
future generations of JHS students. The Range 
Lions Club also funds the Helmuth Steinhilb 
Memorial Scholarship each year. We appreciate 
their help and hope their example will 
encourage other JHS Graduates to aid our 
cause.  
 
   

 Special thanks to faculty member Cheryl 

Ruohonen for editing this newsletter. 
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MEMORIAL DONATIONS TO THE ATSD FOUNDATION, INC. 

In Memory of: Albert Anderson    

 By: Frank & Nancy Rugani (1958)  

In Memory of: Doris Kangas (1950) Andreini   

 By: William Andreini, Jr. 

 By: Joni (Andreini, 1974) Meyers 

In Memory of Julius J. Andreini 

 By: Anita Andreini Ahearn 

In Memory of: Gary A. Arvo 

 By: Frank & Nancy (Trudgeon) Rugani (1958) 

In Memory of: Paul M. Balconi (1942) 

 By: Yvonne A. Balconi 

In Memory of William and Ellen Bergdahl   

 By: Barbara Bergdahl Briggs (1955) 

In Memory of Karen Ann Mattson (1956) Bryan 

 By: Glen K. Bryan    

In Memory of: Erma Gianelli Caspary (1940) and her children 

 Gary J., Guy Marc, and Lynn M. (Caspary) Augustine 

 By: Guy W. Caspary 

In Memory of: Carolyn J. Cole (Marcheschi, (1950) 

 By: Dean Cole (Class of 1944) 

In Memory of: William O. Coombe (1944)   

 By: Corinne Coombe & Susan M. Coombe 

In Memory of: Greta (Gauthier, 1959) Davis   

 By: Robert Calder Davis, Jr. 

In Memory of: J. H. Dunstan and Cora Jeffers  

 By: John Lawrey (1945) 

In Memory of: Ashley Eakin    

 By: Wilma L. and Don M. Wieck 

 By: John T. and Susan E. (Kokko, 1972) Uren 

 By: Mark and Amy Feinauer 

 By: Waverly High School Science Dept., Lansing, MI 

 By: Elmer C. Feinauer    

 By: David and Priscilla Chynoweth  

 By: Mrs. Vivian Lang    

 By: Jean (Holappa, 1949) Simila   

 By: Wayne and Violet Wiitala   

 By: Joseph and Gale Evans   

 By: Reino R. and Alice Taskila   

 By: John R. and Nancy J. Clark   

 By: J. Clark Construction, Inc.    

 By: Scott and Lisa Raffaelli                              

In Memory of Paul Holappa (1946) 

 By: David A. & Kristine M. (Holappa, 1988) Cuthbertson     

In Memory of: Norman Walter Jeffery (1924)  

 By: Susan M. Jeffery     

In Memory of Bertha Kangas    

 By: Terry and Irene (Kangas, 1960) Woldring  

In Memory of: Elliott Kangas (2003) for Lake Perrault Nature Trails 

 By: Paul (1974), Karen (Hackman, 1972) & Adriane (2004) Kangas 

In Memory of Bob and Maryanne Kiviniemi   

 By: Ms. Marion Jean Wilson     

In Memory of Peter B. Koskela (1957)   

 By: Daryl and Kelly (Koskela) Self   

In Memory of: Fred LaPointe (1943)   

 By: Ruth Sheehan 

In Memory of: Mary Lombardi (1943) 

 By: Frank & Nancy (Trudgeon) Rugani (1958)   

In Memory of: Charles Mikkola    

 By: Frank & Nancy (Trudgeon) Rugani (1958) 

In Memory of: John & Antonia Panian 

 By: John D. Sullivan    

In Memory of: Elsie (Dunstan, 1934) Perry   

 By: Carolyn Haines   

In Memory of Anton Pintar Family   

 By: Joseph Pintar (1962)  

In Memory of: Tony J. Pleshe, Sr. (1942) 

 By: Kevin & Connie Borseth   

In Memory of: Clarence Rajala    

 By: Terry Rajala    

In Memory of: Allie F. (1934) and Milma (Harju, 1931) Rugani 

 By: Frank C. and Nancy M. (Trudgeon) Rugani (1958)  

In Memory of: Jackie “Penny” Russo   

 By: Frank Russo    

In Memory of: Helen Kinnunen Savola (1935) For Arts Program 

 By: The Savola Family    

 By: Frank & Nancy (Trudgeon) Rugani (1958)  

In Memory of: Erich Sporbert (1959) 

 By: Frank & Nancy (Trudgeon) Rugani(Class of 1958) 

In Memory of: Stephen Tapani  

 Ray (1955) and Sandra (Hughes, 1957)) Tapani 

In Memory of: Wm. T. (1932) and Lillian A. (Palmer) Trudgeon, Sr. 

 By: Frank C. and Nancy M. (Trudgeon) Rugani (1958) 

In Memory of: Norma (Lucchesi, 1940) Vezzetti  

 By: Maria (Vezzetti, 1963) Matson   

   

ATSD FOUNDATION, INC. DONORS 

Karppainen, Paul (1961) for Trades Program and Boy’s State   

Allen, Richard C.      

Arsenault, Paul R. & Rita J. (Michaud)   

Arvo, Gary & Mary Ann     

Belkonen, M. Jean      

Bernard, Jr., J. Charles      

Bingham, Edward R.     

Blom, John M. (1964) & Marcia    

Butina, John (1957) & Ronni     

Buxton, K.W. & Amber    

Briski, Anthony M. (1955) & Kay G.    

Carlton, Frank S.     

Chisholm, Jannette (Toyra, 1961)    

Cole, Dean (1944)         

Garnell, Louis R. & Kaye M. (Pesola) for Lake Perrault Nature Trails         

Janda, James E. (1949) & Patricia (Pennanen, 1950) 

Johnson, Katherine A.      

Kauppila, Ronald K. (1953)     

King, Frederick G.& Betty J.(Koskela, 1957)   

Konosky, Lorraine (1957) 

Lambda Chi Alpha Fraternity     

Laux, Jack & Donna (Hocking, 1957)    

Letvenow, Jr., Alex B. & Peggy A. (Isaacson, 1957)  

Maki, Michael and Roberta     

Manderfield, James B. & Barbara L. (Parolini, 1963) 

Matson, Maria (Vezzetti, 1963)     

Messner, Deen & Diane     

Oja, Sr., Andrew J. & Lois R. (Kilmer, 1964)    

Peach, Katelyn Jane      

Pertile, Violet, H. (Holappa, 1946)    

Pintar, Dr. Anton J. (1958) 

Range Lions Club for Girl’s Statee Program   

Reed, Joyce Y. (Orquist, 1957)   

Ritola, John C.     

Rozich, Thomas J. (1961) for Trades Program    

Rundman, Karl B. & Carolyn A.   

Taddeucci, Mary A. (1969)    

Trudgeon, Richard (1952) and Barbara  

Tuomaala, W. Allan (1955)   

Upton, Marjorie (1941)    

Virenius, Norman G. (1965)    

Vukovich, Thomas J. & Mary E. (Stevens)  

Ypparila, Arnold D. (1952)   

Anonymous      

 

SSPHRC SALES AND ATSD FOUNDATION FUNDRAISER 
Income from sales of books and CDs  $           691  

Income from ATSD Fundraiser June 07, 2012 $        1,531  

 

 

TOTAL DONATIONS   $34,397 

 

  


